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At our January 2019 District meeting we welcomed Diane 
C., North Florida Area Chairperson, as our special guest to 
guide us in a District Meeting Inventory.  Diane will return 
in February to provide results.  Then, in March, members 
of our District will meet to discuss Action Steps based on 
Diane’s feedback. - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -  

Despite only recently having someone step up for one of 
the three PO chair positions in our District, individuals 
have been participating in public outreach throughout our 
District.  Recently, as a District, we are taking a different 
approach by establishing an “ad hoc” committee to 
identify events, activities and outreach agencies to discuss 
and support each other and perhaps to continue as a 
“thought force” to develop an approach to outreach that 
works for our District.  - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - 

Members rallied to put together a fabulous Gratitude 
Dinner held at the Fellowship Hall of the Santa Maria Del 
Maria Catholic church in Flagler Beach.  We had delicious 
food, a very successful raffle, along with both AA and Al 
Anon speakers.  Over 100 folks were in attendance. - - - - -  
 
 

The Monday Night “Sereniteen” Alateen meeting that 
began as a once-a-month start-up has been expanded to 
meeting every week!  We currently have 11 AMIAS’ and a 
number of folks have expressed interest in training.  We 
are looking forward to Alateen expanding in our District! 
- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - 
-  

Upon advice from our web chairperson, DR (Sandy) has 
switched to sending our group emails through MailChimp 
– which is one company (free) that provides extensive 
email security measures, as opposed to Google or other 
email services.  Our District email list has 76 members; our 
District meetings average about 30+ attendees. 
 
 

Respectfully and joyfully submitted, Sandra F. (Sandy) District 4 
Representative and Betty Ann B., DISL               January 23, 2019 


